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EATONIA  
NEWS BULLETIN 
Published by the TOWN OF EATONIA 

Rates: 
Regular Classifieds (5-6 Lines)   

Paid in advance RATE $10 OTHERWISE $17 

Boxed classified ads $17 

1/8 Page $17 

¼ Page  $30 

½ Page  $47 

Full Page $86 

Non-Profit Organizations 
1/8 Page $9 

¼ Page  $16 

½ Page  $22 

Full Page $41 

 

Ph:  967-2251   Fax:  967-2267 
Email:  joanne.eatonia@yourlink.ca 

Anonymous items will not be published. 

Microsoft Word Required. 

TOWN OF EATONIA NEWS 
The Town Council would like to thank those 
who have tidied up there yards-the Town is 

looking great!  
The Town Staff and Nuisance Grounds 

Supervisor   will be observing the Civic Holiday 

on Monday September 2nd. Garbage pick-up 

will be Tuesday September 3rd. 

We are now accepting debit card  
at the Town Office for payment  

of utilities, taxes or any other general payments.  
We are only accepting debit cards at this time 

not credit cards. 

Public Information Meeting 
Wednesday, September 18, 2013 

7:00 p.m. 
Eaton School Gym 

 

The Town Council passed an 
“Anti-Bullying Bylaw” 

on July 9, 2013. 
 

Constable Dean Kletzel   
Kindersley RCMP  

will be in attendance to provide 
information on the bylaw and  

answer any questions. 
Everyone is encouraged to attend. 

 

Tent Caterpillars  
There has been an infestation of tent 

caterpillars in town. To help get rid of them we 
are asking residents to cut off the infested 
branch and crush the caterpillars. You can 

either dispose of the branch by burning it or 
bagging it securely for garbage pickup. If it is 
not possible to cut off the infested branch, 

spraying with Malathion is an alternative but 
you must be careful when spraying near 

gardens. If you have any other questions or 
concerns, please contact the town office. 

 

Deadline for 

submissions is the 

22
nd

 of each 

month. 

Please provide 

payment with your 

ad.  
 

mailto:joanne.eatonia@yourlink.ca
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August has been a busy month! With 

the warm weather, the residents have 
enjoyed spending time outside. They have 
been tending to the garden and sampling the 
vegetables, as well as watching all the 
flowers bloom.  
  

We currently have 21 people staying 
at E.O.L. We have two new residents in our 
facility, Margaret McConnell from Dodsland 
and May Martin originally from LaPorte. 
Welcome, ladies! 
 

This month’s activities have included 
morning exercises as well as baking, balloon 
badminton and playing the Wii. We are 
enjoying our ice cream sundaes on these hot 
days. Thank you to The 21-44 Store for 
supplying the soft ice cream! The ladies look 
forward to the manicure days. Alyssa Evans 
was kind enough to help out one afternoon.  
Thanks, Alyssa! Our weekly Bingos are still 
well attended. We are often joined by family 
and friends. The more the merrier! Thank you 
to Evelyn Hoffman for helping out with 
Bingo. Evelyn also helps Marie Smith with 
our Craft sessions. The residents were very 
pleased with the little bags they made this 
month. Thank you, Marie and Evelyn. Our 
appreciation goes out to the other volunteers 
as well. Taryn Green helped serve afternoon 
coffee and helped stock rooms; Shanelle and 
Morgan Follonsbee served evening lunches; 
Winnie Larson also served evening lunches; 
Bernice Radies helped serve our Bacon and 
Egg Brunch. Thank you to all of you!  

The residents like to see new and 
different faces! Your help is greatly 
appreciated!! If there is anyone out there that 
would like to volunteer their time to help 
out, please contact Vicki or Cora at 967-2447. 
 

Our sincere gratitude goes out to all 
the men and women who provide church 
services for the residents of Eatonia Oasis 
Living. Thank you to those from the United, 
Lutheran, Catholic and Christian Fellowship 
churches. As we have said before, fulfilling 
the residents’ spiritual needs is a very 
important part of their care and is greatly 
appreciated by those who attend. Services 
are held every Wednesday at 2:30 if anyone 
would like to join us. 
 

Our monthly birthday party was held 
on August 19th and was hosted by the 
Catholic Women’s League. Thank you to 
Florence Palmer who MC’d the afternoon and 
shared a few poems and stories with 
everyone. Hilda Scheidt and Iris Brummond 
were also here serving the cake and 
refreshments. It was nice to see all the 
families and friends of the birthday 
recipients. We were all entertained by the 
musical talents of Kara Richardson on the 
piano. Thank you, Kara. Come back any time 
and play for us! Happy Birthday wishes go 
out to Hulda Hennes, Betsy Proudlove, Dick 
Turner and Odeila Pincemin. May you 
celebrate many more! 
 

Last, but certainly not least, our sincere 
gratitude goes out to all of you who have 

made a donation of any kind to our facility.  
We appreciate it very much!! 

 

Have a great month!!   
Safe and Happy Harvest to all!! 
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Wow…...where did summer go? Hopefully 

everyone had an enjoyable summer and is ready 

to get back to the grind of school, harvest and 

thinking about the upcoming arena season! 

Swimming Pool:  Another busy season at the 

pool and lots of great weather this year.  A huge 

thanks to the pool staff: Brooklyn, Lee, Dustin, 

Raylene, Skylor & Jesse for all their hard work, 

without them we wouldn’t be able to open the 

pool. 
 

Summer Playground:  Thanks to the summer 

playground staff: Rianne Auckland, Regan Bailey 

and Raelle Folensbee for organizing and running 

another successful summer playground program. 
 

Arena:  Arena Registration will be September 12 

from 3:00 – 7:00pm at the arena. If you cannot 

register during this time please ensure your 

registrations are at the rec office beforehand.  

There will also be an Equipment Sale & Swap at 

this time.  If anyone has good used skating or 

hockey equipment they would like to donate 

please drop it off before this date.*There are 2 

registration forms, one for hockey and one for 

skating.  If your child is participating in both 

please complete a form for each program.   

 

There are a few changes to the registration forms 

so please read carefully and fill out ALL the 

information.  Forms will be sent home through 

the school and playschool, if you do not receive 

one please contact the rec office and I can either 

mail or email a registration package out. 

*New this year is a public skating /shinny pass, all 

residents that are not registered in the hockey or 

skating program but still use the arena for public 

skating or shinny will be required to have this 

pass.  There will no longer be a drop in daily fee. 

You do not need this pass if you have a regular 

season pass. 

*Also new this year is a rec hockey fee for those 

playing rec hockey only. 

*Two deposit cheques of $500 each per family 

are required for kitchen and caretaking 

responsibilities. 

Payment for both programs is due by December 

31, 2013.  We accept post-dated cheques for 

Arena Registrations. *If you have any questions 

about the forms please contact the rec office. 
 

The Eatonia Arena is run by volunteers, both 

the concession and caretaking.  Income for the 

arena comes from program fees (hockey and 

skating registrations), daily user fees (public 

skating and shinny), ice rentals (mostly senior 

and rec hockey), hockey game and tournament 

admissions, and the majority coming from the 

concession proceeds.  It is vital to the facility 

and the programs that everyone do their share 

to help ensure the arena remains operational 

for years to come. 
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Kitchen and caretaking shifts are determined by 

the amount of hockey games and events 

scheduled at the arena.   

Once scheduling meetings are completed sign-

up sheets are posted at the rink for the users of 

the facility to choose the shifts they wish to 

work both in the kitchen and caretaking.  If 

everyone does their share it makes less work 

for everyone involved.   
 

Minor Hockey Meeting:  TBD : A date will 

probably be decided last minute—a rainy day.   

Everyone involved in Hockey or are new to 

hockey should attend. 
 

Upcoming Coaching and Referee Clinics are 

posted on the SHA website at www.sha.sk.ca.    

Make sure you have all the proper certification 

requirements. 

We are always in need of referees and certified 

coaches, if you love hockey and enjoy working 

with kids please consider becoming a coach or 

referee.  Refereeing is a great way to help the 

community and earn some extra cash. 
 

Arena Clean-Up will be 

October 15 @ 7pm 
Help from all groups, organizations and 

individuals that use the arena would be 

greatly appreciated. 
 

Proud Moments….Don’t forget about new 

section in the Newsletter called Proud Moments.  

This section will feature accomplishments from 

youth in the community worth bragging about, 

whether it is sports, recreation or cultural 

achievements, we want to hear about it and tell 

everyone in the community about your proud 

moment.  Anyone can submit a proud moment to 

be published either for you or for someone else, 

just email the rec office at 

eatoniarec@yourlink.ca and give a brief 

description.   

Saskatchewan Lotteries Trust Fund Grant: 

Proceeds from the sale of Saskatchewan Lotteries 

products such as Lotto 6/49, Western 6/49, and 

Scratch & Win are placed in the Saskatchewan 

Lotteries Trust Fund.  Grants from this fund are 

used to support more than 12,000 sport, culture, 

recreation and community groups in the 

province.  Community groups in Eatonia receive 

funding from the Saskatchewan Lotteries Grant 

Program. 
 

Recreation Board Members: 

Jason Hennes  President 

Paul Stevens    Vice President 

Teana Hayes  Secretary 

Troy Becker  Town of Eatonia Rep 

Karrie Derouin  RM of Chesterfield Rep 

Dale Radies  RM of Newcombe Rep 

Devan Punter  Member at large 

Rhonda Somerville Member at large 

Dean Aldridge  Member at large 

Kenny Somerville Member at large 

Nicole Hartman Recreation Director 
 

Eatonia Recreation Office 

Box 405 Eatonia, SK S0L 0Y0 

Phone: 967-2557 Fax: 967-2220 

Email: eatoniarec@yourlink.ca 

http://www.sha.sk.ca/
mailto:eatoniarec@yourlink.ca
mailto:eatoniarec@yourlink.ca
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Terry Fox Run 

 
Join us once again for the Terry Fox 
Run on September 15th, 2013.You can 
register at the Post Office or Prairie 
Centre Credit Union. Gather at Laporte 
Hall by 1:00 P.M. Anyone needing a 
ride, please be at the Arena by 12:45 
P.M. Snacks and Awards to follow the 
run at the Arena. Please watch for 
posters regards other Events! 
 

 

EATONIA, SK 

 

HARDWARE 

Leo Pelletier – Farm Supply Manager 

8am – 5:30pm Monday – Friday 
8:30am – 5:30pm Saturday 

217 Railway Ave East    Ph:  967-2422    Fax:  967-2477 

 

GROCERY 

Denise Pelletier – Grocery Store Manager 

Monday to Saturday 9:00am – 5:30pm 
212 Main Street       Ph:  967-2411   Fax:  967-2279 

 

STUECK PHARMACY 
LEADER  
967-2511 

DELIVERY TO EATONIA 
MONDAY – FRIDAY  

EXCLUDING HOLIDAYS 

 
 
 

 
 

Prairie Centre Credit Union 

will once again be holding the 
“Terry Fox Pancake Breakfast”  

on Sunday, Sept. 17th  

from 9:00 to 12:00.  

Prices are: $6.00 for Adults & 

$4.00 for 7 & under.  

Everyone is welcome!!
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Eatonia Community Fowl Supper:  

Due to burnout of some of the few 
members of this committee and the 

"new" regulations regarding the prep and 
cooking of the turkeys...... It is with regret 
that this function will probably not take 

place this year.....Unless some others 
want to "Step" forward and takeover this 
function... which does provide up to 8 or 
more different organizations with some 

funding. 

RURAL MUNICIPALITY OF 
CHESTERFIELD No. 261 

BYELECTON ~ 2013 
PUBLIC NOTICE is hereby given that 
nominations of candidates for the 

office of: 
COUNCILLOR FOR DIVISION No. 4 

will be received by the undersigned 
at the municipal office during 

normal office hours until  
Wednesday,October 2, 2013 at 4:00 
p.m. local time. Nomination forms 

may be obtained from the municipal 
office. 

Dated this 1st day of  
September, 2013. 

Beverly A. Dahl, Returning Officer 

 

Heritage Park Update 
The Heritage Park board regretfully accepted 
Marg Larock’s resignation from the board. Marg 
has married and moved to Unity. We will miss 
her on the board and in the community. We 
welcome expressions of interest to join our 
board.  You may email Chair, Sharon Price at 
dsprice@sasktel.net for further information. At 
this time we welcome Virginia Klarenbach to 
the board. 

The Eatonia Heritage board would like to say a 
special thank-you to the musicians who 
entertained us on August 11 at the “Sunday in 
the Park”. Laura (Hayes) Smolinski, Dennis 
Kanasavich, Bill Wardill and Arden Niles. The 
donation of your time and talent was enjoyed 
by everyone who attended. 

Eatonia Heritage Park 
presents 

“SUNDAY IN THE PARK” 
OCTOBER 6 

2- 4 PM 
LIVE MUSIC 

EATON HOUSE & STATION 
MUSEUM OPEN FOR VIEWING 

BRING YOUR OWN LAWN 
CHAIRS 

FREE HOT DOGS AND DRINKS 
 

mailto:dsprice@sasktel.net
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The family of Walter Assmus 

would like to thank family and friends 

for all the hugs, prayers, phone calls, 

cards, flowers, visits and food during 

Dad’s illness and after his passing. 

Thank you to those who made 

donations in Dads memory, and the 

ladies who made and served the lunch. 
 

A huge thank you to those in the 

community who helped dad in anyway 

when we couldn’t be there it meant so 

much to us all. 

Cliff, Cindy, Kevin & Sally 

 

Thank you to all who attended our 60th 
Anniversary Celebration and for flowers, 
cards, and good wishes.A special thank 
you to our family for a job well done. 

Jim & Lorna Cridland 
 

Thank you to everyone who attended my 
Bridal Shower to share the afternoon of fun 
and games and delicious snacks. Thank you 

for all the thoughtful gifts and thanks to 
Eatonia Community for their generous gift. I 

appreciate you all so very much for your 
thoughtfulness and generosity. 

Kari Wilson-Hardy 

 
Have a safe and relaxing  

Labor Day long weekend! 
 

 
September 3rd,2013 

 

Would you like to receive the News Bulletin 

by email?  Please send your request to 

joanne.eatonia@yourlink.ca 

Microsoft Word Required 
 
 

mailto:joanne.eatonia@yourlink.ca


     
                                                                                                                                           SEPTEMBER 2013 

 

www.townofeatonia.com  

 

8 

 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
. 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 


